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GOLDEN TOWNSHIP 
PUBLIC HEARING - Budget  
FEBRUARY 9, 2021 
 
The Public Information meeting to discuss the Golden Township budget for 2021/2022 was opened by the 
Supervisor, Carl Fuehring, at 7:16 p.m. in the Golden Township Hall, 5527 W. Fox Rd. Mears, Michigan. 
 
Board Members Present:   Carl Fuehring, Connie Cargill, Rachel Iteen, Bill Kolenda,  
Board Member Also Present:  Gary Beggs participating by Zoom 
 
Also, present:  Mr. Draper, Zoning Administrator, one guest and several guests by Zoom.  
 
The budget for Golden Township 2021/2022 was discussed.  The taxable budget is based on approximately 
190 million.  After discussion the public hearing was closed. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm 
 
 
GOLDEN TOWNSHIP 
FEBRUARY 9, 2021       
MINUTES        
                                           
The regular meeting of the Golden Township Board was called to order by Chairman, Carl Fuehring, at 7:30 
p.m. in the Golden Township Hall.   The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
Board Members Present:   Carl Fuehring, Connie Cargill, Rachel Iteen, Bill Kolenda  
Board Member Also Present:  Gary Beggs - participated by Zoom.   
Also, present:   Mr. Draper, Zoning Administrator, 1 guest, and several guests by Zoom.    
 
Minutes:  Motion by Mr. Kolenda, supported by Mrs. Cargill to approve the minutes of last month’s regular 
board meeting.  All yes, the motion carried.    
Special Board Meeting:  Motion by Mr. Kolenda, supported by Mrs. Cargill to approve the minutes of the 1-22-
2021 special board meeting.  All yes, the motion carried.    
Agenda:  Motion by Mr. Kolenda, supported Mrs. Iteen to approve the agenda as written.   
Public Comment:  Mike Cook, Patti Hammond, Chuck Ruedi, Pat and Nancy Husk, and Chris Olson were 
appreciative of Zoom.   
-Patti Hammond suggested posting the agenda on the website. 
-Chris Olson suggested an email list with meeting packet and Zoom information. 
 Correspondence: 

1. Two letters from James Coatney:  1. To the Treasurer, 2.  To the Golden Township Board. 
2. Village of Shelby – Master Plan  

 
The Treasurer read the Financial Report.  The ending balance in the Fund as of February 09, 2021 was as 
follows:  General Fund $89,044.13; Road fund $735.30; Capitol Savings Fund $316.12.  The Michigan Class 
investment funds for the above funds are as follows:  GF $89,568; RF $226,591; CSF $87,611. 
 
Bills:  Motion by Mr. Kolenda, supported by Mrs. Cargill to pay check numbers 18630 – 18654, and EFT 136 in 
the general fund for the amount of $27,019.69.  Roll call vote all yes, the motion carried.  
 



 

2 
 

Reports: 
Zoning:  There were 7 permits; 3 were for new homes.  97 Rental permits have come in so far for 2021.   
Borderline adjustment:  Parent parcel # 006-024-200-01 Mark Riley property on the corner of Polk and 64th 
was 21 + 4 acres, now 20 + 5 acres this land was sold to Mark Rippee.       
Gary and JoEllen Rickard Land Split:  Parent Parcel # 06-027-100-06.  They are splitting 9 acres off for a 
relative and retaining 3 acres.   
Park:  None      
Assessor:   As written  
Fire:  New Chief, Dwight Fuehring, is making some changes.     
Planning Commission:  Will also be meeting in Zoom. 
Road:   60th Avenue is a seasonal road (letters from James Coatney addressed this road) is under the Road 
Commission jurisdiction not the township.    
Old Business:  None 
 
New Business:   
Ruggles Repair to Gym Block Wall:  This work is put on hold for now.  The clerk will send a letter to Ruggles.   
 
Wedding at the Park - Alcohol:  Motion by Mr. Beggs, supported by Mrs. Cargill to have the Park Committee 
and representative from the PC investigate this issue and bring back a recommendation to the board.   Roll 
call vote all yes (with Mr. Kolenda abstaining), the motion carried. 

 
Household Hazardous Waste Disposal:  Motion by Mrs. Cargill, supported by Mr. Kolenda to approve the 
same amount paid last year.  After viewing our records that amount was $700.  Roll call vote all yes, the 
motion carried.      
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:04 pm. 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
 
 
Rachel Iteen 
Golden Township Clerk 


